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Road	Repair	and	Street	Safety	2016	Phase	1	–	Week	of	June	6	
Pavement	milling	in	Foxglenn	Neighborhood	and	Pulliam	Dr.	

	
The	Flagstaff	City	Council	approved	a	construction	contract	with	C	and	E	Paving	&	Grading	for	the	
summer	overlay	(Phase	1)	program	in	the	amount	of	$2,838,240.00,	on	March	22,	2016.		This	work	is	
funded	by	the	Proposition	406	Road	Repair	and	Street	Safety	initiative	approved	by	Flagstaff	voters	in	
2014.		
	
The	City	and	C	and	E	Paving	started	work	in	on	our	second	year	of	improvements.	Here	are	the	streets	
that	are	receiving	overlay	work	in	Phase	1	(not	shown	on	this	map	is	Pulliam	Drive):		
	

	



	
	
	
With	the	majority	of	the	concrete	removals	and	replacements	complete	we	are	moving	to	the	next	
phase	of	the	project.	The	edge	milling	of	the	scheduled	roadways	to	receive	an	overlay	starts	on	
Tuesday,	June	7th.	The	milling	process	is	scheduled	to	take	three	to	four	days.	We	also	plan	milling	
portions	of	Pulliam	Drive	later	this	week.	The	paving	of	these	roadways	is	scheduled	to	start	on	
Thursday,	June	9th	and	continue	throughout	the	week	of	June	13th.		
	
Please	note,	the	milling	and	paving	operations	will	have	a	rolling	traffic	control	with	flaggers	and	traffic	
delays	should	be	accounted	for	in	your	planning.		
	
The	overlay	improvement	process	is	divided	into	eight	basic	steps:		

1.	 Removal	 of	 damaged	 existing	 concrete	 improvements	 (i.e.	 curb	 /	 gutter,	 sidewalk	 and	
driveways	and	ADA	ramps).		Complete	
2.	Replacing	of	removed	concrete.	Complete	
3.	Lowering	of	existing	water	and	sewer	frames	and	lids.	Complete	
4.	Milling	of	existing	asphalt	(primarily	edges	and	transitions	in	and	out	of	improvement	areas).	
5.	Asphalt	patching	(where	applicable).	
6.	Paving	of	the	new	asphalt	overlay.	
7.	Raising	of	the	existing	water	and	sewer	frames	and	lids.		
8.	Pavement	striping	(where	applicable).	
	
Additional	information,	including	the	status	of	Street	Reconstruction	Projects	
Maps	of	 the	scheduled	 improvements	and	reconstruction	projects	can	be	 found	on	the	City’s	
website:	www.flagstaff.az.gov/roadsafety	
	
Notification	&	keeping	you	informed:	

Residents	and	businesses	have	been	notified	of	the	work	and	project	signs	are	up.	The	public	
should	expect	traffic	impacts	in	all	areas	throughout	the	week.		The	much	needed	road	repairs	
will	 likely	 result	 in	 some	 temporary	 traffic	 restrictions,	 noise	 and	dust.	 Every	 attempt	will	 be	
made	 to	 maintain	 access	 to	 businesses	 and	 residences.	 The	 City	 apologizes	 for	 any	
inconveniences	caused	by	the	work.	We	appreciate	the	community’s	investment	in	our	critical	
infrastructure	and	the	public’s	cooperation.	This	work	is	scheduled	for	daytime	hours	and	City	
contractors	and	instructed	to	keep	impacts	as	minimal	as	possible.	

This	work	is	part	of	the	voter	approved	Prop	406	dedicated	sales	tax	for	road	repair	and	street	
safety	improvements,	more	than	$100	million	of	infrastructure	improvements	scheduled	to	be	
completed	over	the	next	20	years.	



The	City	is	committed	to	keeping	our	promise	to	our	citizens	to	touch	every	street	in	Flagstaff	
and	 to	 keep	 everyone	 informed	 on	 the	 status	 of	 the	 project	 work.	 Each	 Friday	 during	
construction	 season,	 the	 City	 will	 send	 weekly	 notices	 to	 local	 media,	 and	 will	 post	 these	
notices	on	the	City	website	at	www.flagstaff.az.gov/roadsafety,	and	on	the	City	Facebook	page.		


